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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON SOLID WASTE MINUTES
May 9, 2013
4:00 p.m.
Location:  Lynwood Roberts Room, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance:  Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), Stephen Joost, Greg Anderson, Jim Love, Matt Schellenberg, and Doyle Carter (arr. 4:10)
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting Convened: 4:05 p.m.
Chairman Gulliford invited Charles Payne of GreenGrease Inc. to address the group.  Mr. Payne announced that his company has reached an agreement with the JEA to conduct a 25,000 household pilot project to collect household cooking grease in several targeted neighborhoods in Jacksonville.  JEA is interested in keeping cooking grease from being dumped down kitchen sinks and into the sewer lines.  GreenGrease will recycle the grease for use as bio-fuel.
Mr. Gulliford distributed the latest revised list of committee goals and objectives with many of the items marked for potential referral to the TEU Committee for further study and action.  The committee reviewed the 17 listed items and made minor additions/revisions to several items.
Jeff Foster of the Solid Waste Division stated that the transfer station study will not be completed by June 1st as originally hoped.  The consultant who was asked to update the previous study from several years ago proposed a price that the City deemed too expensive, so an RFP is being considered to solicit new consultants.  The division hopes to have the report completed by October 1st.  Mr. Foster also reported that negotiations are underway between the City and Old Kings Road Landfill to reach final resolution on the issue of contested host fees.  In the future the City’s agreements with construction and demolition debris landfills will be much more rigorous and will specify exactly what qualifies as recycled material versus disposal material, as determined by the Florida Department of Environmental Protection’s new recycling regulations.

Chairman Gulliford said that he would make final corrections to the list of 17 items and forward it to the Council President for referral to the TEU Committee.  He thanked the committee members, City staff and private industry representatives for their participation in the Special Committee’s work and for their suggestions and cooperation.  Charlie Latham of Coastal Recycling expressed the appreciation of the private sector company representatives to the committee for taking an interest in solid waste issues and producing a set of good proposals for consideration.
Meeting adjourned:  4:30 p.m.
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